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Editorial 
 

Welcome to June and July’s edition.  We continue to be enthused by your posi-

tive comments and would now like to forward a thank you and a please! 

THANK YOU to our ‘loyal band of volunteers’ who deliver the newsletter to 

your door, whatever the weather and also THANK YOU to the advertisers for 

their support. 

You may or may not be aware that the steering group secured funding for the 

initial copies of the newsletter but thereafter it will need to be self-financing, 

so….. 

the PLEASE is to ask the village organisations for donations towards the on-

going cost of producing the newsletter. Donations are also welcome from any 

parishioners who may feel that they would like to contribute to their newsletter.  

We hope that you can help and to this effect please contact your appointed 

representative or any of us mentioned below. 

Jo Butcher, Mavis Edmonds ,Trisha Langdon, Colin James, Pamela Knight and 

Val Oatham. 

 

Thank you and we hope you enjoy and are informed by Newsletter No. 3! 

Landulph Gardening Club Spring Flower Show 
The 9th Annual Show has taken place. There was concern that because of the 

unseasonable weather there would not be many entries. Fortunately this was 

not so and the Hall was filled with daffodils, camellias and shrubs. There was 

intense competition in the floral art classes and the standard in this class was 

praised by the judge. 

Prize winners included Sue Wright, B J Richards, C Dunn, Ros Dowdall, 

Shirley Kitney and Georgia Mason .  

The club chairman , George Beeson thanked all those who had helped and 

cups and trophies were presented by the club president, Neil Cradick. 

 

On Wed June 14th there is a visit to ”Boddington Fruit Farm” . Contact 

George Beeson for details of transport 844378. 

Obituary 
Fred Hele died recently at the age of 97 at his retirement home on the Isle of 

Skye. Fred was a founder member of the Cargreen Yacht Club and was the 

club's secretary for many years. He was an active cruising member and made 

frequent cross channel passages with other club members in his Westerly Cen-

taur, ARIADNE.  

Even after his move to Scotland Fred made many visits to Cargreen, taking a 

keen interest in the Regatta, and attending the opening of the new Clubhouse. 

There will be a memorial service followed by interment at Landulph on Tuesday 

4th July at 11:00.  



  

 

 

 

Tamar View Pet Shop 
The Friendly Family Firm  

Callington Rd, Carkeel ,Saltash 

For all your small pets and birds 

Large selection :-Bird Cages, Hamster Hous-

ing & Large Choice of Wild Bird Feeders  

 

Wild Bird Seed & Peanuts  

Selection of Cage Birds & Accessories  

Large Selection of: 

Dog Beds , Duvets ,Toys , Treats  

Dog Crates 

All your pet requirements catered for! 

Rabbit Hutches/ Runs 

Combi Hutches / Runs 

Stockists of: 

Iams –  Eukanuba-  Hills Science Diet 

Beta -  Value Mix-   Pascoes 

Pedigree Chum 

 

Free local delivery   
01752 840877  

 

 

Hodge  News 
Newsagent  

 

Daily           
Newspaper  
deliveries  to 
 Landulph  
Cargreen 

 

Phone  
 

01752 845141 

IndependentAge 
 

Do you need financial help to stay in your own home? 

 

IndependentAge helps older people to live with independence and dignity in 

their later years.  Our practical support enables older people to stay in their 

own homes for as  long as possible, and to lead active and fulfilled lives. 

IndependentAge provides small regular incomes, as well as grants for unex-

pected expenses.  If poor health or mobility are barriers to living at home, we 

can supply equipment such as stairlifts and mobility scooters. 

Our work relies on our network of more than 1,000 volunteers, who make 

regular visits to the older people we support.  Their friendship can be just as 

important as financial assistance, especially to those who live alone. 

If you would like to know more, please write to: 

IndependentAge 

6 Avonmore Road, 

London W14 8RL (Telephone 020 7605 4200) 

Or contact our Area Representative, Mrs. Gloria Percival  (Telephone 01823 

481353). 



Landulph W I – Annual Summer Outing 
Tuesday 8th August 2006 

The members of Landulph WI would like to extend a warm invitation to fam-

ily and friends who may wish to join them on this occasion.  We will be visit-

ing The Lost Gardens of Heligan and Mevagissey with a fish & chip supper on 

the way home.  If you would like to join us please telephone Lesley Allibone 

(844850) for more details. 

Memorial Hall News 
 

Table Top Sales and Coffee Mornings 

On the morning of the third Saturday of each month (except for December) 

there is a table top sale in the main hall between 9 and 11 o’clock. There are 

usually several sellers offering a variety of things from  greetings cards, 

cakes and preserves, plants, to a wide range of items no longer wanted and 

which the sellers want to turn into cash. Some interesting things appear! 

Somebody else’s cast-off may be just what you are looking for! Now if that 

isn’t temptation enough we offer tea, coffee and bacon sandwiches. What 

better opportunity to catch up with friends and local gossip? We look forward 

to seeing you. Oh, by the way if you have things you to get rid of why not 

come along and have a stall – very affordable at £3. All you need to do is 

book a place [tel 01579 350385] and turn-up at 8.30. 

Joey The Lips Concert on Saturday 8th July. Tickets now sold out. Sorry! 

100 Club. This is a fund raising scheme that has been running for several 

years. It’s a monthly draw and a pleasant little gamble all for the princely 

sum of £12 a year. If you enter, your name goes into the draw and you 

stand a chance of winning £25, £15 or £10. Currently there are less than one 

hundred and consequently the prizes have been slightly reduced so we need 

to get the numbers back up to 100 or more. Feel like a flutter? Then contact 

Gaye Braund on 847774. By the way, if we get the numbers up there is a 

Christmas Bonus draw. 

Treasure Hunt. The annual car treasure hunt takes place on Saturday 17th 

June. It’s a lot of fun and is not a race! There is a staggered start at the   

Memorial Hall from 5.00 pm onwards and on finishing there is a supper and 

licensed bar back at the hall. Watch out for details on the notice boards. 

Cricket Match. The annual match between Landulph and Botus Fleming 

takes place in August at a date to be announced. It’s a great afternoon of 

friendly rivalry with a barbeque and bar. Watch out for details in the next 

edition of this newsletter. 

Cancer Research  UK  
The spring coffee morning was held on May 13th to raise funds to help to 

fight cancer. The committee were delighted with a good attendance and also 

several donations and £170 was raised. If any one wishes to support this 

cause  we would be pleased to receive good quality bric –a– brac. Please 

contact  Jill Cummings 01752 846846 to arrange delivery / collection.  



 

Thanks to First Responders  
 

I would like to give a very big thank you to the organiser and the team that 

trained to take on this task. 

My wife recently had to ring 999 because I was in poor health, and within 

minutes there was a ring at the door and a First responder was there with all 

the equipment to take on perhaps a much worse case than mine, then within 

two more minutes another First Responder was enquiring at the door to see 

that the first one was coping. He was coping very well and within another 10 

minutes the Ambulance men were here, who then carried out a first class 

check. With help from all of them I was pronounced fit enough for them to 

then fix an appointment with my own doctor within the next 30 minutes. 

So a very sincere thanks from an anonymous patient. 

Bowled a Maiden Over 
 

I bet that you all thought that this would be an article about the cricket club! 

Well, you would be wrong. This is about the other sort of bowling - short mat 

style. Who said Short Mat bowls was boring?  Certainly not those that turn up 

at Landulph Memorial Hall on Tuesday & Thursday evenings or Wednesday 

afternoons.  Last year I went to the open evening held for people who might 

be interested in playing.  Good fun, good social, good people – and not to 

mention a good cuppa half way through. Well, from then on I was hooked. It 

is a great game for all ages as you don’t need athletic ability or strength, just 

the desire to enjoy yourself. All are welcome to come along and play and also 

join in the other social events held throughout the year.  Why not give Reg a 

call on Tel: 844858, or Gilly on Tel: 841520, or just turn up at 7.00pm for 

evening games or 2.00pm for afternoon games.  No sessions from 20th July 

until 6th September. New season will start then. Look forward to seeing you 

there.    

Coffee Clack  
This is an opportunity to meet friends for coffee and cakes in the Rectory 
Room. Every 8 weeks there are stalls, raffles and a chance for a chatter. The 
late Jane Lynas thought of the name, and all profits go to general funds for 
the Rectory Room. 
Enquiries about hiring the room please contact John Boughton 01752 842855 



Eldreds Auctioneers & Valuers 
A COMPLETE AUCTION & VALUATION SERVICE 

Auctions of Antiques, Silver, Jewellery & Collectable Items, 
Antiquarian Books, Stamps Coins & Medals 

 We specialise in Documented Valuations  
for Insurance, Family Division & Probate purposes 

Full House clearance service available 
For professional advice please telephone 

 01752  721199 
1 Belliver Way Roborough Plymouth PL6 7BP 

Telephone 01752 721199 fax 01752 786042 

Email : enquiries@eldreds.net 
  

www.landulph.com 
As you may know the landulph.com website was originally set up in 1999 for Denis 

Burton's Millennium Photographic Project. It was also used to host the first version of 

the CYC website . Since then I have worked in London and have not had time to 

maintain it but I have kept hold of the name to prevent it being snapped up by some-

one outside of the area. I am now based locally again and would like some help in 

getting it up to date or even someone to take over the running of it. With Broad band 

slowly penetrating the parish it has the potential to be a useful notice board for the 

parish. 

By the time you are reading this, the front page of the website should have been re 

designed and the previous copies of the newsletter available on-line. 

If you have a business in the parish and would like a link to your own website, please 

contact me. If you have a business but no website I can give you a single static page 

under  www.landulph.com for no charge. If you have a family or local interest web-

site please let me know so I can include a link to it. 

Best of all, if you would like to contribute in any way—materials, photos, ideas,     

design, coding, maintaining– then please get in touch. 

 

Roger Creagh-Osborne    Cloggett Cottage   

 

01752 847039   roger@crosborne.co.uk  

 



News from Parish Council Meetings – 20th March and 10th 
April 

1.P.C. Burgess reported that crime in Landulph was low. 

2.Affordable Housing – Consultation day for meeting with the parishioners 

still to be agreed. 

3.Playing Field – The equipment has been inspected by R.O.S.P.A. and all is 

in order.     Playground Road Sign – This is now in place.. 

4.Speed of traffic – Concern was expressed on the speed of traffic travelling 

in the village. This was perceived as an on-going problem and the Police are 

to be asked to look into it. 

5.Hospital Opening 

St. Barnabas Saltash and Liskeard - 8.00am to 10pm [minor injuries unit ] 

6.Footpaths   - Landulph will be considered in the September to December 

work. 

7.Planning Applications 

06/00275/FUL. Construction of two storey extension, Enfield, Ellbridge Lane, 

Hatt – Mr J. Gale 

06/00323/FUL. Construction of conservatory, Landulph Rise, Landulph. Mr & 

Mrs R.J. Hall. 

Notice of Appeal by Mr & Mrs G. Pearson re: Condition of conversion of agri-

culture barn to holiday let – Telbrig, Ellbridge Lane, Hatt. 

Retrospective Planning Permission for West Combe.   

 

The meeting on 20th March was also the Annual Assembly.  Mr David List, the 

General Manager, Tamar/Torpoint Joint Committee was invited to give a 

presentation on the impending implementation of electronic tagging of vehi-

cles crossing the Tamar.  This talk was both interesting and informative and 

briefly:- 

• an individual account has to be set up 

• the cost per crossing will remain the same 

• the ‘tagging’ entails fitting a disc to the windscreen of your vehicle 

• the scheme will be compatible with other European toll bridges 

• the scheme will be trialled in August and fully operational in     

November 

• initially there will be a booth which will continue to take cash. 

Did you know? At the moment 3000 vehicles cross the bridge between 8.00 

& 9.00 a.m! 

 

oooooooooooooo 

 

 

A REMINDER PLEASE TO READERS AND RESIDENTS NOT TO EXERCISE 

THEIR DOGS ON THE CRICKET FIELD AND CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND, AS 

PER PARISH COUNCIL NOTICES TO THIS EFFECT. Thank you  

 



GABLES FARM DOGS’ & CATS’ HOME 
We are looking for country homes for some of our residents  

Can you help? 

We have a large number of Collies, Jack Russells and other working breeds that we would  

like to find homes in the countryside.  Perhaps you live in the country and would consider 

re-homing an unwanted pet?  Some of these dogs may require further training but more  

importantly they are looking for loving homes where they can get lots of attention and  

plenty of exercise. If you think you can help re-home one of these dogs, please contact  

Gables Farm on 01752 331602 or email info@gablesfarm.org. 

                    
        Clifford                                    Spoons                                           Metro 

 

                   
        Mince Pie            Shadow                      Tommy 

 

         
                       www.gablesfarm.org.uk 

 



Landulph School Summer Term Diary  
 

Activity Week for the whole school took place commencing 15th May.  The 

focus was ‘looking after our environment’ and children enjoyed a variety of 

organised activities, including parish walks and a day at Looe beach. 

The weekly after-school athletics and art clubs are well under way and prov-

ing very popular with Key Stage 2 pupils.  Weekly swimming lessons for 

Foundation and Key Stage 1 children and Personal Survival Skills lessons for 

Year 6 are also taking place. 

On 22nd May, Jane Espig and Trisha Langdon ran an Art Workshop for    

Class 3, with the children’s work being displayed at the Art Exhibition in the 

Rectory Room from 3rd – 11th June. 

A non-uniform day was held in aid of Cancer Research on 26 May when chil-

dren wore something pink.  This will be followed on Sunday 4 June by the 

Race for Life.  The school has entered a team of enthusiastic parents and 

staff for this popular annual event in Plymouth.  Training schedules are very 

much a topic of conversation in the staff room! 

On 8 June the school will host a Fundamental Skills Day for Foundation and 

Key Stage 1 children.  Four visiting primary schools will enjoy a day of physi-

cal activities along with our own children in the school grounds, with healthy 

packed lunches being prepared by our cook.  Sports Day is planned for 5 July 

(and as always, we have an alternative date pencilled in should the weather 

be unkind!). 

Later in the term Year 5 pupils will be heading to Liskeard for the ‘Hazard 

Alley’ interactive safety exhibition run by Caradon District Council and also to 

a ‘Hands On’ Roadshow, a Maths activity organised by Saltash.net Commu-

nity School. 

As you can see, the summer term is packed full of different activities.  For 

more information about any of these events, past or future, please contact 

the school – we would love to hear from you. 

Childrens Saturday Club  

 

On the 1st Saturday in each month at Landulph Methodist Church from 

10.00am until 12.00 noon, there is a Saturday Club for children between the 

ages of 3-8 years (it is requested that children under 5 years be accompa-

nied by an adult).  The group is run by Ray & Val Oatham and is just a     

couple of hours for children to make things, play, socialise and generally  

enjoy themselves.  The cost is £1.50 per child which includes a drink and 

biscuit.  If you would like further details please telephone 842560 or leave a 

message on the answerphone and we will contact you. 



 

 

 
Landulph Music and Arts Festival 

 

The year’s festival runs between 3rd and 11th June and as usual offers a varied pro-

gramme to please all tastes. 

You will find all the details on the enclosed leaflet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Poetry Evening is something to look forward to because, apart from some read-

ings of the works of Westcountry poets, it is the audience’s opportunity to recite their 

own works or a favourite poem. We had a lot of fun with this format last year and 

those who attended and took part will tell you what an enjoyable evening it was. Don’t 

be shy and do come along! 

Reappearing this year will be Bob Tinker and the Jazz Prophets – a real treat for jazz 

fans – and watch out for our singer! This event apart, there is a very Cornish flavour to 

the festival. Making a first appearance at the festival will be the renowned City of 

Truro Male Choir; with them will be soprano Sheila Skinnard. 

Not something to be missed! Then there is folk music from Feague all the way from 

New this year is 

A Watercolour Demonstration & Talk by Howard Brown 

Popular Looe artist Howard Brown 

will be demonstrating his techniques and offering advice on 

Thursday 8th June at 10.30 am in the Rectory Room. 

Tickets are £3.00 including coffee and advance booking is advisable. 

Please call Jane Espig on 01752 844811 or Trisha Langdon 01752 842533 

June 2nd Les Clarke 842837 July7th Jane Mcrill 844284 

June9th Peter     

Du plessis 

848190 July14th Peter 

Anderson 

844426 

June16th Wendy 

Barker 

845393 July 21st Colin  

James 

849805 

June23rd Colin 

James 

849805 July28th Neil 

Cradick 

843257 

June30th Pam 

Collins 

842305    

Doctors Surgery Car Rota  -please phone before 10am for lift  



    Chris Billing 
 

Agricultural 
  Contractor  
Tree Felling            
 Garden work  
Fencing 
 Site work and 
clearance 
 
 Phone 01752 845234 
Mob 0798 0574 104 

John Wright FCII FPC 
John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane, Cargreen , tel: 01752 847533 
Independent advice on 

Investments   Insurance Bonds, Distribution Bonds ,  
   Guaranteed Bonds, ISAs PEP and ISA  
   Transfers, Unit Trusts OEICs. 
IHT Planning  Gifting, Gift Inter Vivos, Funding for Tax 
Pension Planning Pension-Regular Premium, Single Premium, 
   Tax saving Opportunities. 
Retirement Options Annuity, Enhanced Annuity, Impaired  
   Life Annuities, Drawdown, etc. 
Life Assurance  Whole life, Term, Decreasing Term, 
Protection  Family Income, Critical Illness, 
   Income Protection.  
 
John Wright Financial Services is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Services Authority  

R & S Hosking 
Locally Produced  
Traditional Pork 

Everything bagged,         
labelled, 

and ready for freezing 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Superb sausages made on request  
Tamar View, Cargreen 

01752 848244 
Mobile 0785 0983 771  



 

 

History of Landulph Memorial Hall. 
 

To provide a Memorial to the men of the Parish, who served their country in 

the Second World War, Landulph Parish Council had the idea of building a 

Village Hall.  A public meeting held in May 1947 confirmed the idea and fund 

raising started in earnest.                                                                                                     

A piece of land near the Cargreen playing field was purchased for £20 and 

the Trust Deed was drawn up and signed 26th July 1951, by the Chairman of 

the Parish Council.  

According to the Parish Council minutes, a constitution was drawn up, to in-

clude the 12 organisations in the Parish. The first AGM was held in January 

1952. It became a registered charity in July 1956 and £2087 had been raised 

by that time. 

By 1969 it was felt that the site was unsuitable because of access, so the 

Parish Council set about finding another site and was offered the present site 

for £600, the previous site being sold back to the owner. 

The full cost of the hall was £12700; a grant of £6240 was obtained from the 

Ministry of Education and Science, £1200 from Cornwall County Council and 

Landulph Parishioners raised £5260.                                                                                             

The 1st turf was cut 28th Feb 1970. 

By this time there was a lot of unrest in the Parish that the hall would not be 

able to run itself and would have to be supported by the rates. This 

prompted one of the councillors to organize a petition, which was worded: -  

‘ WE, THE UNDERSIGNED ARE IN FAVOUR OF A MEMORIAL HALL PROVIDED 
IT IS NOT A CHARGE ON THE RATES’.                                                                                  
 231 out of 268 parishioners signed.                                                                                         

This caused a lot of interest in the press and television; however it paid off 

as it made everyone more determined to keep fund raising to pay for the 

running costs.                                                                                                        

The Chairman of Cornwall County Council, the late Alder K J Foster, finally 

opened the Memorial Hall 19th September 1970. 

Fund raising and interest free loans paid for the annexe and snooker room, 

kitchen extension and double-glazing in the main hall which were completed 

in the 1980s. 

1995. £28000 was raised in grants to extend the annexe for a store and   

toilets including disabled. Also the car park surfaced with tarmac and white 

lined for 47 car spaces, the project completed in 1996.  

1997. Central heating was installed in the main hall. A new roof and        

replacement Upvc windows in the annexe, and snooker room, together with 

a security door, with the help of  £9500 grants and an interest free loan of 

£3000 from CRCC, paid back over 3 years. 

1998 Tables store was added between the main hall and annexe. 

2000 Internal marquee donated by Party 2000 millennium group. 



2001 A lottery grant of £19200 paid for the replacement of the wood floor in 

the main hall and a suspended ceiling,together with insulation in the annexe 

walls. 

2002 Awning fitted to main hall over patio, PA system with hearing loop in 

main hall and annexe funded by £1000 Pirate Radio and £5000 Awards for 

All.   

2003. An extension was built to facilitate a disabled toilet and the flat roof at 

the front was replaced with ridge at a cost of £47000.  With the help of Cara-

don grants officer £34000 was secured by grants. The remainder raised by 

own funds and an interest free £5000 loan from Caradon paid back over 5 

years. 

2004. All curtains replaced including stage. 

The hall, which includes a weekly doctor’s surgery, is a valuable well-used 

facility for this parish and surrounding area.   

 
 

Cargreen Broadband  
 

There have been new developments from BT, using a MAXdsl line and it is 

possible to connect to Broadband using this type of line. 

MAXdsl allows more flexibility in speed. It is the ability to drop below the 0.5 

Mbps speed of ADSL that has the potential to offer greater range from the 

local telephone exchange. 

BT Wholesale sells this product to the ISP, and unlike ADSL where the ISP 

requests the speed, MAXdsl supplies the fastest speed the line can sup-
port within the above range.  

www.elipse.co.uk offering a package for £14.99/month called Evolution. 

This is a free set up (including equipment) on an annual contract.  

Even though you may have tried to order before on an ordinary ADSL line, 

please give it another try on the MAXdsl line. If you would like to give it a try, 

please go to the link above and set up an order. Speeds between 1MB and 

500 Kbpsare being obtained.  If you would like any further information please 

contact : sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk or phone 01752 844519. 

Sylvia is assessing the success or failure of the provision of Broadband to the 

parish and would appreciate information on parishioners experience . 



 

PARISH DIARY 

Venue Codes: CF = Cricket Field; LMH = Memorial Hall; 
MHA = Memorial Hall Annexe; RR = Rectory Room; MC = Methodist Church; 
MJ = 1 Slipway Quay; MSR = Methodist School Room; PC = Parish Church 

JUNE 

Thursday 1 7.00 pm Short Mat Bowls LMH 

Friday 2 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 3 10.00 am 
10.00 am 
7.30 pm 
11.00 am 

Daily 

Children’s Club 
Parish Church Coffee Clack 
Music & Arts Festival – Choral Evening 
Music & Arts Festival – Art Exhibition 

until 11th June 

MSR 
RR 
PC 
RR 

Sunday 4 3.00 pm 
  

  

Methodist Service 
For Anglican Services – 
see ‘Church News’ & notice boards 

MC 
  
  

Monday 5 9.30 am 

 

Under Fives Playgroup 

 

LMH 

 

Tuesday 6 9.30 am 
  2.00 pm 
2.00 pm 
7.30 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Get Together 
Mah-Jong 
Music & Arts Festival – Poetry Evening 

LMH 
MSR 
MJ 
LMH 

Wednesday 7 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowls LMH 

Thursday 8 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
10.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Watercolour Talk & Demonstration 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
RR 
LMH 

 
Friday 

9 10.45 am 
7.30 pm 

Doctor’s Surgery 
Music & Arts Festival – Folk Evening 

LMH 

LMH 

Saturday 10 7.30 pm Music & Arts Festival – Jazz Evening LMH 

Sunday 11 11.15 am 
3.00 pm 
7.30 pm 

Sung Eucharist 
Methodist Service 
Music &Arts Festival– Claire Powell  

PC 
MC 
PC 

Monday 12 9.30 am 

 

Under Fives Playgroup 

 

LMH 

 

Tuesday 13 9.30 am 
  2.00 pm 
7.00 pm 
7.30 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mah-Jong 
Short Mat Bowls 
W I Meeting 

LMH 
MJ 
LMH 
MHA 

Wednesday 14 2.00 pm 
7.00 pm 

Short Mat Bowls 
Gardening Club – 
Visit to Boddingtons Fruit Farm 

LMH 
  

Thursday 15 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Friday 16 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 



JULY 

Saturday 1 10.00 am 
10.00 am 

Children’s Club 
Parish Church Coffee Clack 

MSR 
RR 

Sunday 2 10.30 am 
 

Methodist Service 
 

MC 
  
MC 

Monday 3 9.30 am 
   

Under Fives Playgroup 
 

LMH 
 

Saturday 17 9.00 am 
  

2.00 pm 
5.00 pm 

Table Top Sale & Coffee Morning 
and 100 Club Draw 
Cricket: Saltash v Tintagel 
Landulph Memorial Hall 
Car Treasure Hunt 

  
LMH 
CF 
LMH 

Sunday 18 8.00 am 
3.00 pm 

Said Eucharist 
Methodist Service 

PC 
MC 

Monday 19 9.30 am 
7.30pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Parish Council Meeting 

LMH 
LMH 

Tuesday 20 9.30 am 
  2.00 pm 
2.30 pm 

  
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mah-Jong 
Good Companions – 
 “ Taste of The Westcountry” 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MJ 
LMH 
  
LMH 

Wednesday 21 12 noon 
2.00 pm 

Parish Church Pasty Lunch 
Short Mat Bowls 

RR 
LMH 

Thursday 22 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Friday 23 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 24 2.00 pm Cricket: Saltash v Callington 2 CF 

Sunday 25 11.15 am 
3.00 pm 

Sung Eucharist 
Methodist Service 

PC 
MC 

Monday 26 9.30 am 
 

Under Fives Playgroup 
 

LMH 
 

Tuesday 27   
9.30 am 
  2.00 pm 
7.00 pm 

Good Companions – visit to Marlbor-

ough 
Under Fives Playgroup 
Mah-Jong 
Short Mat Bowls 

  
LMH 
MJ 
LMH 

Wednesday 28 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowls LMH 

Thursday 29 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Friday 30 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 



Tuesday 4 9.30 am 
  2.00 pm 
2.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Get Together 
Mah-Jong 

LMH 
MSR 
MJ 

Wednesday 5 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowls LMH 

Thursday 6 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Friday 7 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 8 2.00 pm Cricket: Saltash v Ladock 
Joey The Lips Concert 

CF 
LMH 

Sunday 9 10.30 am Methodist Service MC 

Monday 10 9.30 am 
   

Under Fives Playgroup 
 

LMH 
 

Tuesday 11 9.30 am 
2.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mah-Jong 

LMH 
MJ 

Wednesday 12 2.00 pm 
7.00 pm 

Short Mat Bowls 
Gardening Club – Visit to Highcroft Gdns 

LMH 

Thursday 13 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Friday 14 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 15 9.00 pm 
  

2.00 pm 

Table Top Sale & Coffee Morning 
and 100 Club Draw 
Cricket: Saltash v Menheniot 

LMH 
  
CF 

Sunday 16 10.30 am Methodist Service MC 

Monday 17 9.30 am 
7.30pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Parish Council Meeting 

LMH 
LMH 

Tuesday 18 9.30 am 
2.00 pm 
2.30 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mah-Jong 
Good Companions – a Special Event 
 “Jill Lamede – Storyteller” 

LMH 
MJ 
LMH 
  

Wednesday 19 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowls LMH 

Thursday 20 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Thursday 20 9.30 am 
9.30 am 
7.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
Mother & Toddler Group 
Short Mat Bowls 

LMH 
MHA 
LMH 

Friday 21 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 22 2.00pm Church Fete at Lower Marsh Farm   



Tuesday 25 9.30 pm 
 

2.00 pm 

Under Fives Playgroup 
 

Mah-Jong 

LMH 
MJ 

Friday 28 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Sunday 30 10.30 am Methodist Service MC 

August 

Tuesday 1   2.00 pm 
2.00 pm 

Get Together 
Mah-Jong 

MSR 
MJ 

     

Friday 4 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 5 10.00 am 
10.00 am 
2.00 pm 

Children’s Club 
Parish Church Coffee Clack 
Cricket: Saltash v Boconnoc 

MSR 
RR 
CF 

Sunday 6 10.30 am 

1.30pm 

2.00pm 

Methodist Service 

Highcroft Gardens open for NGS 

Cream Teas 

MC 

 

MC 

Tuesday 8 tbc 

2.00 pm 
WI outing 

Mah-Jong 
 

MJ 

Wednesday 9   
Gardening Club – NO meeting 

 

Friday 11 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 12 2.00 pm Cricket: Saltash v Looe CF 

Sunday 13 10.30 am Methodist Service MC 

Sunday 23 10.30 am Methodist Service MC 

Monday 24 9.30 am 
   

 

Under Fives Playgroup 
 

 

LMH 
 

 



Tuesday 15 2.00 pm 
2.30 pm 

Mah-Jong 
Good Companions – 
 “New Zealand Through The Seasons” 

MJ 
LMH 
  

Friday 18 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 19 9.00 am Table Top Sale & Coffee Morning 
and 100 Club Draw 

LMH 

Sunday 20 10.30 am 
1.30 pm 
2.00 pm 

Methodist Service b 
Barry Richards Garden Open  for NGS 
Cream Teas 

MC 
  
MC 

Tuesday 22 2.00 pm Mah-Jong MJ 

Friday 25 10.45 am Doctor’s Surgery LMH 

Saturday 26 2.00 pm 
6.00pm 

Cricket: Saltash v St. Neot 
Bar-B-Q for Church Funds at Stonecote 

  

Sunday 27 10.30 am Methodist Service MC 

Tuesday 29 2.00 pm Mah-Jong MJ 

The Hundred Club Results  

1st May  2nd May 3rd May  1st June 2nd June  3rd June 

£20 £12 £8 £20 £12 £8 

G & M 

Honey 

A & M 

 Nathan 

L Barrett P & J 

 Bamford 

Y Pearce R & H 

Wratten  

Thank you to all advertisers. We hope readers will support 
them. 
If you wish to place an advert please contact Jo Butcher   
01752 844302 or speak to any committee member  





 

 


